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We, the Heads of State and Government of seven major indus-
trial nations and the President of the Commission of the
European Community, have met in Munich for our eighteenth
annual Summit.

2. The international community is at the threshold of a new
era, freed from the burden of the East-West conflict. Rare-
ly have conditions been so favourable for-shaping a per-
manent peace, guaranteeing respect for human rights, carry-
ing through the principles of democracy, ensuring free mar-
kets, overcoming poverty and safeguarding the environment.

3. We are resolved, by taking action in a spirit of partner-
ship, to seize the unique opportunities now available.
While fundamental change entails risk, we place our trust
in the creativity, effort and dedication of people as the
true"sources of economic and social progress..The global
dimension of the challenges and the mutual dependencies
ca_l for world-wide cooperation. The close coordination of
our policies as part of this cooperation is now more
important than ever.

World economy

^. Strong world economic.growth is the prerequisite for solv-
ing a variety of challenges we face in the post-Cold War
world. Increasingly, there are signs of global economic re-
covery. But we will not take it for granted and will act
together to assure the recovery gathers strength and growth
picks up.

5. Too many people are out of work. The potential strength of
people, factories and resources is not being fully em-
ployed. We are particularly concerned about the hardship
unemployment creates.

6. Each of us faces somewhat different economic situations.
But we all would gain greatly from stronger, sustainable
non-inflationary growth.

7. Higher growth will help other countries, too. Growth gen-
erates trade. More trade will give a boost to develôping
nations and to the new democracies seeking to transform
command economies into productive participants within the
global marketplace. Their economic success is in our common
interest.

8. A successful Uruguay Round will be a significant contribu-
tion to the future of the world economy. An early conclu-
sion of the negotiations will reinforce our economies, pro-
note the process of reform in Eastern Europe and give new
opportunities for the well-being of other nations, includ-
ing in particular the developing countries.


